## **Bourke, Monica**

From: Rod Slater [rod@eurogroup.com.au]

Sent: Thursday, 27 March 2008 11:52 AM

To: Bourke, Monica
Cc: Tim McAveney

Subject: Australian Speedway: Notifications to ACCC from NASR and others

Attention: Monica Bourke

Project Officer Adjudication Branch

Australian Competition and Consumer Commission

P: (02) 6243 1351

E: monica.bourke@accc.gov.au

Dear Ms. Bourke,

I write as Chairman of the Western Australian Speedway Commission (WASC), in relationship to the recent 'notifications' lodged by the National Association of Speedway Racing (NASR) and others (a number of Speedway bodies and track promoters)

The WASC is an initiative of the Western Australian Government, reporting to the Government through the Department of Sport and recreation, through whom we receive our annual operating funding.

In principle, the WASC is supportive of the notices lodged with the ACCC, by NASR and others.

In our role as the WA Government recognised 'peak body' for the sport of Speedway in Western Australia, we have developed a strong and beneficial working relationship with NASR, at both State and National levels. this relationship has been strongly encouraged by the WA Department of Sport and recreation.

We have familiarised ourselves with the scope and intent of the notifications and are prepared to endorse the proposals contained within the notifications currently under consideration.

Yours Sincerely

**Rod Slater** 

Chair WASC

P: 08 9361 4799

M: 0418 958 735